November 24th 2017

Dear Parent,  
 Thank you all for your donations of cakes and everything else that you have sent in for the fete this evening. We are very grateful! It starts at 5pm, the lights are being turned on at 6pm, our choir will sing straight after and then the competition winners will be announced. I look forward to seeing lots of you there - it was a really lovely evening last year and let’s hope that it stays dry! Wrap up!!!
The children loved the visit from James Campbell and he was very funny indeed. We are very lucky to benefit from the generosity of Hay Festival and this was a lovely Friday treat. We did not have merit assembly this morning due to the visit.
Next week, we have booked a workshop for all the children called “The Ghastly Gravy on the Starship Gastromo” which is funded by The Food Standards Agency. That promises to be a lot of fun too whilst learning about the importance of hygiene around food preparation!
Most importantly, next week is the open evening where you get the chance to look at the inside of the new build and see the progress so far. Gareth, our site manager, has said that they are working hard to complete one classroom so that we will all be able to see what the rest of the rooms will look like. Staff are excited too and there will be lots of us there on that evening. Please remember to wear sturdy shoes and to supervise your children at all times - it is still a working building site. Gates will open at 6pm and close at 8pm.
The choir will be having a practice next Wednesday with some of the members of Talgarth male voice choir in order to help them prepare for the concert on Friday 1st December. I think that event is going to be such a lovely evening and I am really looking forward to it
Children from KS2 will be representing the school next Friday at the Urdd swimming gala and we wish them luck!
Powys have only given us 4 days to move and as we will also be using most of our half term holiday in order to set the school up, we have decided to use one of our training days to make up the extra day. As you can imagine, it is a mammoth task ahead of us and we want to be ready for the children on the opening day. Pupils will break up as planned on Wednesday 20th December but we will then open on Monday 8th January for business as usual and carry that day over to the week of February 5th. School will break up on February 2nd for 2 weeks and we will then open in our shiny new building on Monday 19th February!
Could I politely remind parents to take care of your speed when driving in the main car park as there are many people around at the start and end of school sessions and we do not want any accidents. Thank you.
 We have had lots of rain recently and I know that the mud can be an issue. Believe me, we do understand - you should see the state of our carpets at the end of each day!! The problem is mainly at lunchtime as we have such limited space for the whole school and need to use all the areas where we can and when we can.  It is not for much longer - 8 school weeks - but if children can please remember to bring in wellies and leave them in school, this will help keep trousers and shoes a little cleaner. We will need to think about footwear in the new build as we cannot have the amount of mud that we currently have on those new carpets!! Thank you for your patience and understanding and let’s just hope for dryer weather.
Tickets for the Christmas concerts will go on sale on Monday 27th November. They will be £1 each and all the proceeds will go towards paying for the Christmas plays, the copyright licences for the scripts, the PA system, the lights and the Christmas parties. As last year, we will initially need to limit the number of tickets per pupil to ensure that we do not exceed safety numbers in the hall, but there will be a reserve list for when additional tickets become available. I think we were able to accommodate all requests last year and hopefully, will be able to do so again this year. Reception parents are able to have 3 tickets per child per performance and Y1-Y6, 2 tickets per child per performance. We will then release more tickets once we have a clearer idea of numbers. Thank you.
Miss Croose has been successful at interview and will be leaving us at the end of this term to take up a maternity cover in Peterchurch Primary School. We shall be very sad to see Miss Croose leave as she has worked here for quite a while, but I am sure that you will join me in thanking her for all her hard work, commitment and care that she has shown our school. The choir will definitely miss her but we do wish her all the very best for the future. Miss Croose will be replaced by Miss Lauren Fleming, who is currently teaching in the British school in Cairo. I have had the pleasure of working with her before in a previous school and I know that she will do her very best to ensure a seamless transition for our children. 
Clubs have now finished for the term and will restart in the spring term.  
Polite reminders:
· All Christmas dinner orders need to be in by December 1st. 
· Please can all swimming money be paid by 8th December. Thank you

Dinner menu for week commencing 27th November is as follows:-
	Monday 
	Sausage roll, chips & baked beans

	Tuesday 
	Sliced turkey, potatoes, vegetables & gravy

	Wednesday
	Chicken & tomato pasta, garlic bread & vegetables

	Thursday
	Roast dinner, potatoes, vegetables and gravy

	Friday
	Fish & Chips




Have a good weekend and enjoy the Winter Festival
Best wishes
Mrs B





